
Dear Editor 

 

Thank you very much for reviewing our paper. As stated in the cover letter, unfortunately, 

this patient was admitted through the emergency room and passed away during 

hospitalization. We should have had the patient's consent, but we couldn't. In the 

manuscript, it is written as follow (The informed consent was waived due to the 

retrospective nature of the report and unfortunate death of the patient). I ask for your 

generous understanding.  

 

Thank you for your consideration of our paper. 

 

Eu Jene Choi, MD 

Department of Neurology, Soonchunhyang University Gumi Hospital, Korea 

 


